

10th June 2021

Dear Parent/Carer,

Thank you for your support with the school 'Race for Life' we raised an amazing amount of £3416 which was beyond our wildest expectations. The children were magnificent and showed real character in doing their best for a wonderful charity.

As a school, we are working a month at a time with school events and activities. We aim to have some workshops and visitors in school to support our curriculum and also events for Year 6 before they leave in July. This will include a Year 6 Graduation on July 22nd, the last day of the term, in the afternoon. Hopefully we will be able to invite Y6 parents but final confirmation of this will be at a later date.

Our first event, tomorrow, is with Dan the Skipping man and therefore the children will need to come to school in their school PE kit for the day. May I remind of the expectations regarding PE kit. Children should wear their house colour t-shirt, sports shorts (mid-thigh to knee length) and their school jumper. Also, please can you make sure your child has a hat to wear in the sunshine and if your child needs sun cream, please apply this **before** they come to school. Furthermore, it is essential in the current weather for your child to have a water bottle in school every day.

Thank you to the PTFA for selling ice lollies on the last Friday of term. This will be a regular event every Friday this term weather permitting. The funds raised will go towards upgrading our playground equipment in the Autumn.

As part of Government requirements, we have updated our SRE Policy and this requires it to be consulted with the community. This is available to read on the School Website/key information/policies. If you have any comments please email them to head@st-andrews.lincs.sch.uk.

Finally, and importantly, a reminder that our current timings and COVID protocols are still in place until further notice. Please continue to adhere to these.

Yours sincerely

Mr D W Hodgson







